
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
July 20, 2017 

9:00 A.M. 
 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 7:00 

P.M. on July 6, 2017 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

PRESENT: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Ralph Heidler and Peter Kraus; 

Secretary-Treasurer Michelle Barnes; Planning/Zoning Administrator James 

Cardman, and Paul F. Burroughs, Esquire, Quinn Law Firm. 

Visitors:  See Attached. 

MINUTES:  

Minutes of the July 6, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Gennuso, 

seconded by Mr. Kraus.   

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus. Unanimous. 

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT: 

 Update on Kahkwa Club and previous meetings with the club owners 

 Mr. Burroughs will set up a meeting with Club, Urban Engineers and Supervisors 

to walk the grounds. 

 Property on Platz Road; Township is filing additional charges with District 

Magistrate today. 

PLANNING-ZONING REPORT: 

 Mr. Cardman learned of new grants available for sidewalk improvements at his 
MPO Meeting and shared the information with the Board 

SECRETARY-TREASURER’S REPORT: 

 

 The Board of Supervisors unanimously approved to exonerate Cindy L. 
Pacansky from collecting 2017 Street Light Assessments.  Cindy was warranted 
to collect $57,445.93 and has remitted $54,957.72 to the Township.  She has 
submitted her delinquent list in the amount of $2,488.21 to Mrs. Barnes. Since 



the submission 2 additional Street Light assessments have been paid lowering 
the amount of delinquent street lights to $ 2437.89 to be forwarded to the Quinn 
Law Firm for collection. Mr. Kraus made motion, Mr. Gennuso seconded. 

 
CORRESPONDENCE:           
 

 The Township received a copy of the approved LERTA Application from the 
School District for 7628 Klier Drive, Fairview, PA 16415 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

 Supervisors approved to pay the Avonia Beach Park Pond project of $31,765.00 
to McLallen Construction, Inc. per contract now that it is completed, and Urban 
Engineers has recommended payment after reviewing the completed project. Mr. 
Kraus made motion, Mr. Gennuso seconded. Unanimous. 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 

 

Ralph Heidler: 

 Russell Standard will be starting milling then resurfacing 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 A.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 

Kraus. Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 


